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NEW TEACHERS INTERVIEWED

At the start of this new school year, we
are glad to welcome four new faculty mem-
bers to our “haven of learning.” By this time
you know: Miss Gerhardt, Mrs. Sheehe, Mrs.
Grandinetti, and Mr. Askey. We know their
names, but here are some new details.

Miss Gerhardt, who teaches American his-
tory, Civics, and P. O. D., was born in
Greenville, Pa.,, but moved to Johnstown at

the age of two. She attended the Johnstown
Public Schools, graduated from Johnstown
High, and went to Thiel College in Green-
ville from which she was graduated with a
B. A. degree. For the past six years she has
lived in Westmont. Previous to this year she
taught at Richland. For the last few sum-
mers she has been a counselor at the Blue
Knob (Y. W. C. A.) Camp, where she was
instructor of swimming and handicrafts. She
will direct the Senior Play this year. Her
favorite song is “As Time Goes By.” She
loves spaghetti and collecting antiques.

World history, art, and mechanical draw-
ing are being taught this year by the talented
Mrs. Sheehee. She was born and reared in
Johnstown; she attended Catholic High School
before going to Indiana State Teachers’ Col-
lege where she was graduated with a B. S.
degree. After graduating she supervised art
for five years at the East Conemaugh High
School, and Grade School. Her hobbies are
collecting antiques, dress designing, swimming,
playing bridge, and painting. She is a member
of the Allied Artists, an art club in Johnstown.
She likes to read and listen to music in her
spare time. “With all those hobbies, Mrs.
Sheehe, when do you have any spare time?”’

Mrs. Grandinetti, or Mary Ann, as she
likes to be called, is our new Music Director.
She is a native of Johnstown; after gradu-
ating from Johnstown High School, she at-
tended Lebanon Valley College and Engle
Conservatory of Music, where she received
her B. A, and B. S. degrees. This is her
fourth year of teaching and the boys and girls
who attended Stutzman Junior High know her
because she taught there previous to this year.
She particularly loves boys and girls. During
the summer she has a playground for them.
Her chief hobby is playing tennis. She enjoys
reading and listening to good music.

Our new assistant coach this year is Mr.
Askey, who was born in Clymer, Pennsyl-
vania, where he went to school. He was
graduated from Indiana State Teachers' Col-
lege with a B. S. degree and went to the
Young Township Schools in Indiana County.
He then became coach and director of physi-
cal education in Elder's Ridge High School,
he was next appointed coach of basketball,
baseball, and track at Kiskiminetas Springs
School, a private preparatory school in Salts-
burg, Pennsylvania. Before going to Kiski his
only athletic connection was that of basketball
official. A year ago last June he was medi-
cally discharged from the Army, after three
and one-half months. He has never been in
jail, but he received two parking tickets the
first week that he was in Johnstown. The
boys like him and have already dubbed him
“O’Leary.”

We are glad to have these new teachers
added to our faculty. We wish them good
luck!

ACTIVE STUDENT
COUNCIL EXPECTED

This year we have a Student Council that
shows great promise as Student Councils
go. Its officers are: “Brick” Brickles, president;
Bob Barrett, vice president; Margaret Kohler,
secretary-treasurer.

Every year what kind of Council we have
is always a question mark? Will it actually
accomplish something, or will it be a figure-
head? Will the representatives act magnani-
mously in deciding petty matters and thought-
fully in deciding important questions in school
government? Or will the Council divide itself
into groups of individuals constantly bickering
with each other on petty matters while im-
portant issues go to pot? At the time of this
writing the Council has met six or seven times,
and although no major gquestion has come up
that the representatives have taken a stand on,
Council - has had its chance to show its true
colors.

In comparison with the usually very rare im-
portant accomplishments of the past Councils,
whether this year's Council will stand out
from the rest remains to be seen.

CLASS OFFICERS CHOSEN

— "Jake” Foust, the president of the Senior
Class and one of our able football managers,
is also a popular figure in the Senior Class.
Bob Claycomb, the vice-president, is fond of
football and congenial with all girls, especial-
ly certain “new ones.” Shirley Boland, the
treasurer, enjoys French fries especially with
“Brick.Nellie Beam, who was elected secre-
tary, likes typing and appears to be a future
stenographer in the bud.

Wes Wallace, who was answering to
“Splinter,” was chosen president of the Junior
Class. Wes has an interesting hobby collect-
ing all kinds of pins. Gene Kauffman, vice-
president, worked in the cemetery this summer
and is a member of the football—and basket-
ball squad. Hannah Robson, the treasurer,
worked as a Junior Nurse's Aid this summer.
We hope the finances of the class increase—
how about it, Han? “Cindy” Dunckel is the
secretary, and she collects china dolls. You
often see her conversing with various mem-
bers of the opposite sex—why, Cindy.

“Nivvv"” Cohoe, who spent his summer at
Culver Military Academy, was elected president
of the Sophomore class. He is a member of the
photography club and an ardent musician.
Dick Hornick, better known as “Finn" is vice
president. He is a new member of our foot-
ball squad and enjoys “passing time" with
“Loie.” Sheldon Hunter, who was elected
treasurer, likes building model airplanes and
hopes to make designing his life work. Paul
McGill, secretary of the Sophomore class spent
his vacation at camp enjoying swimming and
tennis, but never-the-less, he didn’t forget his
social life.

John Hipp is president of the Freshman
class. In school he favors getting out early—
who doesn't? Bobby Hocker, vice president,
spent his vacation at Camp Reynolds. He likes
eating hamburgers and listening to Harry
James. Kenneth Dorian, treasurer, loves foot-
ball and separate studies if and when neces-
sary. Herb Shearer is the secretary, and his
major interest and talent is basketball in
which he shows great ability.

W-U. Y. URGED TO COME

It's tonight! ! ! | It's the JACK-O-LAN-
TERN JUMP.” Our annual Hallowe'en dance
sponsored by the Junior Class will begin this
evening, promptly at 8:30. Be among those
present! You'll be having a swell evening of
enjoyment if you are, Jackson! ! !

In the line of entertainment we'll have Joe
Rovida and his orchestra that will really send
out with the solid numbers, both smooth and
hot. Besides the usual Cake-Walk, that goes
with every dance, there'll be some very new
and startling innovations tonight. Door prizes
head the list—next there will be entertainment
provided by the certain talented students of
the school, and if there are enough present,
we'll have a little ballet enacted by the new
members of the Hi-Y. Besides all this we’ll
have a very pleasant surprise for everyone
during the course of the evening's entertain-
ment. So, all in all, you can't miss having a
bang-up time, Jackson! ! !

The various committees that got together
to turn in such a wonderful job and assure
this dance’s success are as follows: Orchestra,
Jack Coppersmith and Dick Ott; Program,
Jack and Louis Coppersmith, Co-chairmen; Bob
Kahl, Joan Engh, and Robert Livingston. This
committee is the one that worked out the
swell activities for tonight. The Decorations
Committee has Bill Shahade as it's chairman,
and Betty Lou Foust, Jim Kearney, Patsy
Shiffer, Clayton Tyner, Gene Kauffman,
Eileen Park, and Lucinda Dunckel.

We can't tell you about any of the decor-
ations because the members of the committee
have asked to have it kept a secret, but take
it from us, they're something new and ex-
citing. The advertising committee, which is
responsible for the colorful posters you have
seen around the school, has as chairman Elaine
Sobol; the other members of this committee
are Pat Shiffer, Betty Lou Foust, Peggy Rut-
ledge and Pat Sharpe.

You all know a bargain when you see
one, so let's see you all in attendance to
start off the 1944-45 school dance year with
a booming success.

STUDENT TICKET SALES LAG

Mr. Ackley in an interview with a Yodler
reporter last week urged everyone in the High
School to buy activities tickets.

He said, “Students who participate in band
and sports should buy them just as well as
those who sit on the sidelines. Since many
athletic and musical scholarships are given be-
cause of participation in these activities, the
participants should be willing to buy activities
tickets in view of the opportunities offered.
The sale of tickets is lagging this year as com-
pared to last year and if the present slump
continues several items that the school has
planned to buy can not be bought, also cer-
tain student activities such as the Yodler,
Phoenician, and Senior Play will suffer be-
cause of a decrease in the money alloted to
them.”

Every pupil is reminded that if he is not a
member of the Activities Association he will
not be eligible for an activities award at the
senior assembly. Therefore every student is
urged to show his school spirit by purchasing
an activities ticket.”
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THE NEW YODLER

This year the YODLER is different. We
are trying to make this a paper of the stu-
dents of Westmont Hi. Among other things,
we intend to have a bigger and better gossip
column, more student opinion, and a more
complete coverage of all sports and student
activities than the YODLER has ever had in
previous years. Under the capable direction of

iss Margaret Greer, our faculty advisor, the
YODLER promises to be a well balanced
and interesting paper providing spot news,
gossip, news about the various organizations,
and sports. Our staff as announced by Miss
Greer is as follows:

Editor-in-Chief ... ohn Horty
Managing Editor ... ppersmith
Assistant Editors Elaine Sobol

James Horn
Eileen Park
. James Kearney

News Editor
Sports Editor ...
Exchange Editor ... Jack Leabhart
Make-up Editor Louis Coppersmith
Assistants to Make-up Editor .. Dick Ott
Charlotte Krivulka
Brixner Boag
Phil Louder
Romayne Davies
Betty Lou Foust

Business Managers

Feature Writers
Rosemary Wertz

Pat Sharpe Bruce Ideson
Lois Baxendall Jeanne Wolf
Reporters .. . 5 - LS T8 Sam Shahade

Francis Conrad
Phyllis Ringler
Mary Jane Davis
Jim Kerrigan
Becky Evans
Rewriters

Wes Wallace
Frances Thomas
Bob Clark
Clayton Tyner
Lucinda Dunckel
Hannah Robson
Norma Lane
Feature Writers—
Bob Kahl

Proofreaders (Chief)
Violet Ringler Elaine Trindle
Shirley Englehart Charlotte Reese
Agnes Eash

With this staff plus two sophomore and
freshman reporters yet to be chosen, the
YODLER hopes that the paper it publishes
has the interest and support of the student
body.

HI-Y INDUCTS NEW MEMBERS

Amidst broken eggs and splattered floors,
the Hi-Y Club initiated its new members: Ro-
land Ciccone, Chuck Coulson, Jim Dyche, Bill
Ewald, Bob Haberstroh, Albert Henze, John
Hipp, Dick Hornick, Germain Letezia, Ger-
ald McCormack, Sammy Salem, and Booge
Strange.

You've probably noticed them running to
the teachers for signatures. These fellows
were mighty careful about their eggs. Some of
the faculty just couldn't keep from breaking
them accidentally (on purpose)! You've also
seen them dancing so gracefully in the gym

at noon. All this and the tough initiation
on  Wednesday night, October 4, enabled
the twelve new members to enter a fine

organization the hard way.

The new officers: Floyd Boyer, president;
Tommy Carroll, vice-president; Jake Foust,
secretary; Gene Ober, treasurer; and Bill Heil-
man, chaplain, are doing their best to make
the Hi-Y an active club this vyear.

To assist the officers and members the
Hi-Y Club is proud to have Mr. William A.
Askey, a newcomer, as advisor this year. Mr.
Askey (better known throughout the school
as "O'Leary”) is helping the club by his
never-failing guidance to uphold the purpose
and the platform of the Hi-Y.

GIRL RESERVES
ORGANIZE FOR YEAR

New members of the Girl Reserves will
never forget what they went through to join
the organization. For two days these lowly
creatures endured such embarrassments, ridi-
cule, and detriments to there self-confidence
as they never have been exposed to before.
They really bore up under it remarkably
well though, and the Girl Reserves are proud
to enroll such good sports in the club. Several
episodes in the gym were highly entertaining
it seems but the high spot of the whole initia-
tion was the party on Thursday night Octo-
ber 5. Most of the old and all of the new
members were there. Everyone had a really
bang-up time of it with the possible exception
of those being initiated. An obstacle course
was mild compared to the hardships and in-
justices of initiation night. The new members,
in spite of what they had to undergo were
very cooperative. Such new members will
surely help to make the Girl Reserves organ-
ization an active one.

The Girl Reserves are very capably led
this year by: Marion Ream, President; Joan
Engh, Vice President; Marge Fornwalt, Secre-
tary; Blanche Blozovitch, Treasurer. Among
other projects the Club plans to raise money
for a skating party. They intend to help the
drive for Kits for Russia. Everyone wishes the
Girl Reserves an active and fruitful year.

The Yodler has inaugurated a student
poll to determine the opinion of the students
on various subjects. The first poll was a ques-
tionnaire dealing with one act plays to be
given by the junior class in assembly. A
total of sixty-eight ballots out of a possible
seventy were collected and tabulated, and the
results represent a fairly accurate opinion of
the junior class.

The class, as a whole, were decidedly in
favor of having one act plays to be given by
the juniors in assembly, although several ques-
tions have been raised. The juniors asked
what faculty member would direct the plays,
and they wanted someone that they felt would
be interested in doing it. Although the class
was almost overwhelmingly in favor of stag-
ing one act plays the number who would
be acting them was slightly over one-half of
the class. Some of the rest said they would
assist in other ways. The junior class is con-+
sidered representative of the whole school,
and we feel they express the opinion of the
student body. The Yodler plans to hold other
polls in the future and we hope that the stu-
dents will suggest subjects for these polls.

Below are the percentages in favor of the
questions on the poll.

Do you want the junior class to put on

one act plays in assembly ... 91%
Will you act in the plays? _.. 257%
Will you help in other ways? . 18%
Don't know ... 5%

PR R A S

NICKNAME WANTED
FOR W-U.Y. TEAMS

The Yodler is very sorry to learn that
the football and basketball teams do not have
an interesting name. During the past years
our teams have been tabbed with wvarious
nicknames by the Johnstown papers, such as:
"The Red and Gray Warriors” or “The
Enghmen” while other schools throughout the
district have eye-catching names like: “The
Trojans,” “Yellow Jackets,” “Golden Tigers,”
and “The Crimson Crusher. Therefore, the
Yodler feels that some appropriate name should
be found to call our teams. So come on stu-
dents, it's up to you to pick the name. Let's
go. Make YOUR suggestions known by put-
ting them in the Yodler box in the library.

NEWS ABOUT ALUMNAE

. . . Morty Glosser, '44, former Yodler and
Phoenician photographer, recently won recog-
nition as an up and coming photographer by
capturing two first prizes and one second
in the Johnstown Camera Club exhibition.
Morty is at present a buck private in the
Army of the United States.

- . . Recently seen home on furlough were
Harold Mishler, 41 and Lieutenant ‘‘Chiz"
Campbell, '42. Chiz, by the way, was sup-
posedly awaiting embarkation for parts un-
known, but his orders somehow switched and
at present he's an instructor at West Point
for cadets taking basic training.

. . . W-U. Y. Navy men home on leave:
Stan Reisman, '44, who just completed his
boot training and has received his assignment
to Navy Primary Radar School at Chicago.

. . . "Stretch” Werry, '44, was seen talk-
ing things over with Miss Greer in the library.

. . . Seen on the football bench during
the Bedford game—Paul Raffensperger, '44,
and Bob Yost, '43. Reminiscent of old times,
eh, kids?

. . . Dan Campbell, 44 is doing all right
for himself at Pitt—in more ways than one.
We see he manages to get home every week-
end and Danny and a certain Smitty from
Johnstown have become regular Saturday night
customers at Ripple’s.

. - . That's all for this time. By the way,
don’t forget to drop any interesting bits of
information about the alumnae in the Yodler
box in the library—so we can make this a
permanent column.

THIS MONTH’S SHORT STORY
“What Can \—((;rDo About It”

Betty meets Herb in front of the school at
4:00. She coyly begins her play by asking:
“Oh, Herb, which way are you walking
home?”

Herb mumbles: “Football practice.”

This does not put Betty off her prey. She
gushes, “I'd just love to watch football prac-
tice. Will you walk me home after practice?”

“Maybe,” answers Herb in his usual tone.

“Which reminds me, Herb, I couldn't take
my eyes off ‘Fin." He looks so cunning with
those big shoulder pad.”

“Yeah.”

“Herb, who was the statue in the Statue
of Liberty play?”

“Huh."”

“Oh skip it. I didn't mean to cut in on
secrets."’

“Yeah."”

“And, Herb, you fellows don't seem to
realize that it is difficult to get laundry work
done. Look, how “Brick” fell in the mud at
Ebensburg. There were lots of cleaner places
on the field. Isn't Heilman and Ober wonder-
ful contrasting combination? Coach Engh
couldn’'t have selected two who look better
together; Bill is so dark and Gene is so light.
But I couldn’'t see why everybody said they
were making passes at each other. I thought
they were friends.”

At this point Herb is speechless. And so
before Herb loses his mind I will leave you.

(Author’s note: Anyone who thinks we 're
a “little off the bean" is pezfectly correct.)

STUDENT ARTICLES WANTED

Attention Students: Since we're striving to
make the Yodler a paper belonging to the
whole school, we want you to drop any ar-
ticles you may write along with your name
in the Yodler box in the library. These write-
ups can be articles of petition, letters to the
Editors, or can be about sports or school life.
C'mon now, don't be backward—let's write
them—it's your paper.
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COACH ENGH SAYS TEAM
SHOWS GREAT PROMISE

ot gt ot

Coach Engh, in his interview with the
Yodler, seemed confident of a successful sea-
son . . . that is, if nothing unexpected occurs

. which of course leaves us with a big
question mark.

But, after taking a look at the team, it
seems as if we, too, can be pretty confident,
for to begin with we have two veterans of
three years standing . Bill Heilman and
Gene Ober. Heilman, our triple threat man,
who can kick, run, and pass equally well as
sparking the backfield, while Ober is doing
a swell job as right end. The tackles, Clay-
ton Tyner and gecil Brickles, are also the
heaviest men on the team. The line is
completed with “Bugsie” Carroll and Albert
Heinze, who was replaced by Dick Hornick
when he was hurt, as guards, Dick Hunter and
Lynn Engh, who are holding down the left

end position, and Dave Coulson as center.
All are doing a bang-up job. Advancing to
the backfield again, we have Boogie
Strange, a newcomer, showing much promise
as fullback; Floyd Boyer, the fastest man on
the team, as right half; and Bob Barret, the

quarterback, who takes the brunt of the
blocking.
The second team, too, shows a lot of

promise and they are gaining a lot of valuable
experience with each game. They have a fine
bunch of freshmen and sophomores out, which
leads us to believe Coach Engh will keep
putting out fine Red and Gray teams.

We certainly can't forget the managers
who are headed this year by Jake Foust and
"Reggie” Parsons. Bill Ewald, Dave Rohrer,
and Jack Bennet complete the “squad.” They
are all doing a fine job in keeping up the
team's spirit, as well as attending to their
other duties.

That is the complete

1944 line-up. The

student body is behind you, team, and wishes
you a banner season!

L

Nave of Bedford skirting end for five yards.

Richland = = Westmont ... 34
Lock Haven ... Westmont ... 13
Bediord ... ... Westmont ... 14
Conemaugh Twp. Westmont ... 13
Ebensburg ... Westmont ... 20
INDIVIDUAL SCORES

Heilman

Boyer

Barrett

SENIORS COP
FOOTBALL CROWN

The boys’ intramurals will continue this
year with all four classes competing col-
lectively or individually against each other.
The activities planned for the year are foot-
ball, volleyball, basketball, mushball, foul
shooting, and pingpong.

The football contest has already been com-
pleted with the seniors winning an easy vic-
tory. The sophs came in second, with the
juniors trailing behind in last place. The
were played in the noon hour under the di-
rection of Mr. Mclllnay.

Volleyball will start as soon as the weath-
er becomes cold with three teams from each
class competing. Last year the sophomores
were victories. The basketball competition is
held during December, January, and February.
It is always eagerly awaited and the results
are always uncertain until the last basket
is shot. The mushball games will start in the
spring and future major leaguers are then giv-
en a chance to show their stuff. The ping-
pong and foul shooting contests, the only
tournaments which are won by individuals,
follow. Last year Harold Faverty copped the
pingpong title, while Ray Shahade came out
on top in the foul shooting.

This year we are again looking forward
to a very successful intramural season.

GIRLS’ INTRAMURALS START

For the second successive year Elaine So-
bol won the girls' tennis tournament with
Eileen Park runner-up. The games were play-
ed on the Westmont courts. Only four girls
entered the contest, but the competition proved
to be very keen, since they had been diligently
practicing all summer.

The archery tournament was completed
with Joy Robinson as winner. She will receive
100 points towards her letter while each of
these will receive 50 points: Eugene Robinson,
Betty Kleinstub, and Charlotte Bacha.

The ping-pong and badminton tournaments
are being played off now and by the looks
of things, there is some stiff competition ahead.
Deck tennis teams will be organized as soon
as these tournaments are completed.

Westmont vs. Ferndale

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 3
Point Stadium—sS P. M.
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MANY NEW STUDENTS
SEEN AT W-U.Y.

Many new students are seen hurrying
through the halls at W-U. Y. Here are a few
things about them so that you may know
them better.

Our only new senior is JOAN NUGENT
whose hobby is horseback riding and she also
likes to dance (especially with “Gene''). “Jeff"”
has brown eyes and dark brown hair and she
is usually found somewhere near the Corner
Store. Her favorite class is English and she
plans to study journalism after graduation.
“Jeff” thinks Glenn Miller is “tops” when it
comes to orchestras and “Stardust” is her fa-
vorite song.

MARY KATHRYN McFEATERS is a
rather tall, blue-eyed junior from room 308. As
to orchestras she has no favorite and she likes
to hear any song that makes her feel roman-
tic or sentimental—especially “Smoke Gets In
Your Eyes.” I found out from "a little birdie”
that “Kay" sings to herself so I know we will
give her a chance to use her vocal chords be-
fore very long. One thing “Kay” dislikes is
a “cueball’ (boy with a crew cut)—is that
why you never got one Boyer? 7 7 ?

Brownette PAT SHARPE is planning to be
an artist so that makes art her favorite class.

Tommy Dorsey rates high with her and “Star-~

dust” is her standing favorite song. Her hobby
is handicrafts and she likes to dance more than
anything else. Pat’s favorite food is none other
than pretzels. Pat is usually seen at all the
football games—it couldn’t be because of Bar-
ret, or could it! ! !

Another future artist is PEGGY RUT-
LEDGE but her favorite class is study. Peggy
has no hobby but she likes to swim and hang
around Kredel's. Glenn Miller is her favorite
orchestra and she thinks “T'll Walk Alone”
is just “out of this world.” Peggy enjoys
getting her vitamins from spaghetti but one
thing she doesn’t like is to have boys ignore
her.

We have a simply “droolsome” blonde in
our school. He is tall RICHARD HORNICK
who is a sub on our football team. Dick's
hobby is building airplanes and his favorite
food is chocolate cake (get out your cook-
books, girls). “Finn" thinks Tommy Dorsey
has a "super’ orchestra and "Together” is his
No. 1 tune. He likes W-U. Y. better than the
school he attended before and World His-
tory is his favorite class here.

“Senorita” REGINA ZOPPA is called so
because her favorite class is Spanish. Jean
enjoys listening to Harry James and her fa-
vorite song is “The Day After Forever.” In
way of sports her choice goes to basketball
which she likes to play and also watch. By
way of bribery “yours truly” discovered that
she has a deep interest in a dark-haired junior
from room 309! ! !

HUBERT STRANGE hails from “deep in
the heart of Texas" but he likes. W-U. Y. bet-
ter. He is almost six feet tall and is found
most frequently around the Corner Store.
“Boogie's” favorite class is algebra but he'd
rather play football—and who wouldn't if they
could play as “neat” as he? ? ? “"Boogie” is an
Artie Shaw fan and ‘Night and Day" is No. 1
on his Hit Parade. After graduation he plans
to follow the steps of his father—Navy, of
course.

WAR BOND DRIVE OPENS

This year the War Bond drive, which
started on October 15th, is under the direction
of Harry Coulson. It will feature competition
between the home rooms, the Girl Reserves,
and the Hi-Y. Last year the drive was fairly
successful although in comparison with some
of the other schools, it was poor. Some of
the students did not even show any enthus-
iasm in the drive. So come on students, let's
show the people of Westmont and Johnstown
what our High School can do towards sup-
porting the war effort.

IN MEMORIAM

CHARLES DELL

Charles Dell, son of Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Dell, was killed the 8th of June, 1944 in Nor-
mandy, France. He attended Westmont-Upper
Yoder High School until November 2nd, 1942
when he transferred to Franklin High School.
His training consisted of engineering and cler-
ical work.

From a fox-hole “Somewhere in France"
one of his friends writes, as it rains, “Chuck
is buried in France on a hill for which we
fought. He is not alone though because one
of his closest friends is beside him. I cannot

. say more now."’

Another buddy from basic training days

near Washington writes from the Aleutians,

“Among us we have much slang, such as ‘He's
a good Joe' or ‘He's in," if we like a person
and he is a regular fellow. This all adds up
to tell us that Chuckie "vzas int*

JAMES E. OGLE

Lt. James E. Ogle, twenty-six, son of the
late Earl Ogle, attorney, and Mrs. Ogle,
Westmont, was accidentally killed July 16th,
1944 while serving with the Navy. He was
graduated from Westmont-Upper Yoder High
School in 1936 and took part in many of the
activities of the school.

In his four years at Westmont, Lt. Ogle
was a member of the Biology Club, the Yodler
staff, the Phoenician staff and in his senior
year was representative to the Student Council.
He also took part in the senior play and the
operetta of 1936.

Other members of the family in the service
of our country are: Lt. Charles, class of 1934,
bombardier in the army air forces; Alexander,
class of 1942, with the Navy and John, class
of 1939 in the Merchant Marines; Jere left
recently for Great Lakes where he will pre-
pare for his appointment to Annapolis.

Joan, class of 1940, and Peter are at home
with Mrs. Orgle.

CLASSES HOLD PARTIES

The Junior class party, which was held on
Friday evening October 6, was a great suc-
cess. Almost all the juniors attended and they
enjoyed the songs of “Enky” Englehart and
Kay McFeaters. Charlotte Krivulka also play-
ed some “jazz" pieces which really showed
that the juniors have some promising musi-
cians. There was a cake walk with Shirley
Englehart and Carl Wolf being the lucky
people to win it. The refreshments were de-
licious and everyone had as much as he could
eat. Mr. and Mrs. Ott, Miss Singer, and Miss
Gerhardt were the faculty members and with
the students, they enjoyed the party very
much.

The fast rising sophomores also had a very
successful party on October 11, and really
showed the other classes that the sophomores
can do it. There was dancing and refresh-
ments for all and most of the class was present
to participate.

The senior class party will be held later
in the year.

Photography Club Starts Work

The Photography Club members this year
are planning to make their club an interesting
and educational one. They intend to teach all
the shutter bugs how to take and develop all
kinds of pictures. A dark room will be built
and fully equipped for instruction in these var-
ious activities. The instructor will be one who
is well informed in this type of work. The
president, Bert Murrie, is an incurable camera
addict and will be seen in various parts of
the school snapping candid shots. Only one
meeting has been held, but it was full of
suggestions for its members. The Photography
Club looks forward to having a very success-
ful season under its capable officers.

NIGHT WORK

That's a nice identification bracelet you're
wearing, Mary Jane!

Hey, Parsons! A "Be Be" is waiting for
you.

What can the reason be for Kay's sudden
interest ins "Booge'-woogie lately?

“Habby" has been seen “Wolf"ing out Lu-
zerne Street Extension way! ! !

Betty Ruth appears as “Gerk''y as ever! ! !

Barrett has become pretty

“Sharpe” this
year! ! !

Redheads appeal to you, eh Hannah? ? ?

The Hartley to Hornick combination has
been seeing a lot of Ripple's lately! ! !

Those letters from Notre Dame's Varsity
left half must be very thrilling, Boo! ! !

Don’t you think Chemistry class is a better
place to experiment with peroxide, Toni? ? ?

Quoting our new senior this year, "I don't
date anyone.” What about Gene? I wouldn't
call him “nothing,” Joan! ! !

Englehart has been “Sell'ing out our high
school! ! !

Who was “Squirrel’s” frequent visitor at
Windber hospital’>—And we're not referring to
the doctor, either.

Who's the senior from Johnstown you've
been going out with during the, summer,
Jacob? 7 7

Joan can't seem to make up her mind
whether it's Leabhart or Dean.

It seems ““Brick's” coupe can always hold
one more! ! !

We are glad to learn that Selma Zasofsky
and Shirley Ashcom are back in school after
their recent illnesses.

STUDENT COMMENTS

Westmont needs a ‘Flamingo.” If you went
to Ebensburg to see our football game and
happened to watch or follow their students
after the game, you know about Ebensburg’s
“Flamingo.” It is a, combination dance floor
and restaurant somewhat like “Ripples” where
the Ebensburg youth have a lot of fun. It
isn't way out of town like “Ripples,” and it
has a few very clever ideas put to use. Did
someone say that we have two “haunts”
already? But the Corner Store and Lewis's
are too small; there is no dancing room; and
they close rather early. If we could fix up a
“Flamingo'’ near our school, it would eliminate
the trouble of cars to go somewhere after
a dance or some such occasion. If we had a
“Flamingo' 'to spend time in, we wouldn't
loiter in the streets till late hours. One per-
son suggested that the senior class use this
idea for a project. Maybe the house next
to the Corner Store, that was once a store,
might be an ideal place for a "Flamingo.” All
of this sounds like a good new idea to me.
What do you think?



